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    On September 30 at approximately 9:03 a.m., the Floyd County Sheriff’s Department
received a call regarding a one vehicle crash in the 8400 block of Cooks Mill Road near
Georgetown. Upon the arrival of First Responders it was determined the occupant had very
serious injuries and Stat Flight Air Ambulance was contacted to transport the subject. Due to the
severity of the injuries, the Floyd County Prosecutor’s Office Combined Accident Reconstruction
Team (CART) was called to investigate the crash.
      The preliminary investigation shows that a 1999 Volkswagen Jetta was traveling eastbound
on Cooks Mill Road when it topped a hillcrest and the driver lost control striking two telephone
poles on the north side of the road. The driver was identified as Ashton Day, age 21, of
Georgetown. She was transported to the University of Louisville Hospital and is listed in stable
condition. Electrical power was disrupted for a short time while repairs were made to the pole.
      This investigation is continuing.
      Assisting agencies included: Floyd County Police, New Albany Police, Indiana State Police,
Georgetown Fire Department and Harrison County REMC.  
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